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The North Central HCSC Alumni organization met September 10, 11 and 12, 2017 in Illinoisôs Oldest 

Operating Hotel, the DeSoto House Hotel, in Galena, IL.  This facility has welcomed many famous 

visitors over the past sixteen decades, including Stephen A. Douglas, William Jennings Bryan, Susan B. 

Anthony and Tom Thumb just to mention a few.  The Hotel hosted General Ulysses S. Grantôs 

presidential campaign, and Abraham Lincoln spoke from the second floor balcony in support of John 

Freemont, the Republican candidate for President in 1856.  Likewise, in 1858 the Democratic Party 

nominee, Stephen A. Douglas, spoke from the same balcony for the 1860 election. 

 

This is our ñsecond visitò to this location, but we had absolutely marvelous weather, no rain, a great early 

fall day on the ñbanks of the Mississippi Riverò, where the golfers enjoyed their day and 33 guests 

enjoyed a ñRiver Boat/Lunch Cruiseò.  Most relaxing, a great day!!!  

 

Bruce Motsinger, President arranged the event in fine fashion, and 60 members and guests attended.  A 

few early arrivals were in order to experience the ñGalena Ladies Getawayò promotion for this 

communityôs great shopping bargains!!!   

 

This LMG of the HCSC is celebrating the 41st year of being ñcharteredò in Eau Claire, WI.  While our 

attendance does seem to be slimmer each year, we do seem to capture a few first timers, and this year was 

no different, welcoming two ñfirst timersò, along with a couple of ñnewò guests. 

 

Our Sunday evening program after dinner included introduction of our ñfirst time attendeesò, Mrs. Loretta 

Keidel and her husband Bob, and Glen Thompson.  As well, Ed and Eileen Savold, Arkansas residents 

invited by and visited with their good friends, John and Carol Brennan.  George Gray conducted the 

Memorial Service for the partners, spouses and/or family members who passed since our June 2016 event.  

Vyda shared the ñTyeò Mentzerôs Celebration of Lifeò program prepared and conducted by his family in 

June of 2017. ñTyeò passed away just shy of his 105th birthday and was our ñeldest memberò, having 

retired in 1973 from Newton, Iowa.  ñTyeò had been a faithful attendee of our ñGatheringsò.    

 

On Monday morning the golfers were out early, others had a leisure breakfast via a coupon, and car pools 

departed for the Dubuque side of the Mississippi, so that we could enjoy the river boat cruise and 

luncheon.  It was a beautiful fall day and many of us expressed a desire to have been able to travel a little 

further on the ñMississippiò!!! 

Lunch was delicious and very hearty!!! 

 

The Monday evening banquet, offered a choice of Roast Loin of Pork, Chicken Cordon Bleu or 

Charbroiled Salmon Filet.  Service was very good considering the kitchen is still located in the basement 

of this Hotel, requiring ñrunnersò to bring the trays via stairs (no dumb waiters) to the respective dining 

areas, including the Green Street Tavern & Restaurant. 

During dinner, we were entertained by Rozanne Loney, who definitely ñsang the bluesò!!!  

 

The guest list included many of this Clubôs Past Presidents; Gene Siefken, John Brennan,  George Gray, 

Tom Hellmann, Ed Ullrich and Joe Caravella.  
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President Bruce Motsinger presided at the business meeting on Tuesday AM, thanking all who attended, 

his wife, Judy for helping with the arrangements, George Gray who  conducted the Memorial Service on 

Sunday Evening, prayers offered by John Brennan, Wanda McIlvain and the closing prayer being offered 

by Carol Brennan.   

 

Treasurerôs report was given, motion made by Tom Hellmann and second by Larry Orth  to accept verbal 

report as presented.  All approved. 

 

Tom Clarke, Club Representative to the National Club reported that the National convention will be in 

Sacramento, CA September 28, 2019 to September 30, 2019   at the Hyatt Hotel.  Estimated room rate of 

$189 w/breakfast.  Watch the web-site at www.jcpalumniclub.org  for updates. 

 

John Brennan made the motion to contribute $500 each to Salvation Army and Samaritan Purse 

organizations to help the victims of the hurricanes that occurred in Houston, Texas and the Florida Gulf 

Coast.  Robert Platt seconded the motion.  All approved. 

 

The meeting was then turned over to President Elect, Glenn Wiesjhan who called for the election of a 

Vice President/President Elect for 2018/2019.  A motion by Tom Hellmann  and second by John Brennan 

to nominate Donald Grunewald to this position, a motion to close nominations by Tom Hellmann and a 

second by Tom Clarke, a unanimous decision.  All approved. 

. 

Tom Clarke made the motion and second by Bob Platt that Jean Lewis be elected Secretary on a 

unanimous ballot.  All approved.  

 

Bruce Motsinger made the motion and second by Tom Clarke that Larry Orth be elected on a unanimous 

ballot as Treasurer.  All approved. 

  

President Glenn Wiesjhan announced that our 2018 Gathering will be conducted September 9, 10 and 11, 

2018 at the DeSoto House Hotel, Galena, IL.   As announced,   rates very reasonable!   

 

Motion for adjournment was made by Tom Hellmann and a second by Tom Clarke.  All approved. 

 

Attendees: 

Tom & Sally Ashmore, Lanny & Sharon Benson,  John & Carol Brennan, Vyda Bridwell, Joe Caravella 

and guest Jan Kelling, Tom & Sandra Clarke, Mike Clausen, George & Dorothy Gray, Ann Green, Don & 

Linda Grunewald,  Roger Hellerud and guest Betty Halverson, Tom & Mary Hellmann, Bruce & Linda 

Hill,  Carole Indermuehle and *Daughter Lora Dooley, * Loretta & Bob Keidel, Fred Klokonos and guest 

Karen Petersmeyer, Bill & Jean Lewis, Robert & Wanda McIlvain,  Bruce & Judy Motsinger, Larry & 

Martha Orth, Robert & Jane Platt, Charles Powers & Guest Sharon Haumschild, Ron & Linda Raih,  Ras 

&Carolyn Rasmussen, Richard & Dolores Rose, *Ed & Eileen Savold,  Gene Siefken and Judy Holt, 

*Glen Thompson,  Ed & Carol Ullrich, Jim & Bobbi Vantine,  Glenn & Linda Wiesjhan,  Bob & 
Marianne Wells,   *  Denotes First Time Attendee 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Vyda J. Bridwell  

Vyda J. Bridwell,  Secretary 
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Mary & Tom Hellmann  Bill & Jean Lewis ï New Secretary 

 

 

 
Don & Linda Grunewald ï Vice 

President/President Elect for 2019 

 Tom & Sandra Clarke 

 

 

 
Ras & Carolyn Rasmussen  Judy Holt & Gene Siefken 



 

 

 
Marianne & Bob Wells  Wanda & Bob McIlvain 

 

 

 
Linda & Glenn Wiesjhan (Vice President and New 

President 2018) 
 Linda and Ron Raih 

 

 

 

Martha & Larry Orth  Lora Dooley, Carole Indermuehle 



 

 

 

Carol & John Brennan  Roger Hellerud & Betty Halvorson 

 

 

 

Carol & Ed Ullrich  Bruce & Linda Hill 

 

 

 
Ed Ullrich, Judy Holt & Vyda Bridwell  Sharon Haumschild & Charlie Powers 


